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To                       August 5, 2012 

Sh.Sandeep  Dixit 

Hon,ble Member of Parliament 

New Delhi. 

Dear Sir, 

As an NGO dedicated  to the cause  of developmental work in  non-planned   localities of 

Delhi,  we bring to your kind notice  the  problem of massive vehicular congestion and  
traffic jams in the Okhla area. Due to very  thin stretch of roads  and there being no alternate 

routes, in entire area from Kalindi Kunj to Jamia Millia Islamia  traffic moves at snail’s pace 

and  remains blocked for hours at many a times. The school buses during noon time mostly 
remain stuck  at Batla House and Okhla Head for  long.  Repeated  and frequent traffic jams 

have made  life of residents difficult and  there is no access to fire fighting  vehicles or 

ambulances during emergencies or disasters. A lot of problem is being caused by  unlicensed 

vehicles and encroachment on road sides. There is no arrangement of traffic police to 

regulate  traffic in the entire area. 

We  strongly believe that problem can be tackled on long term basis only by  building   

alternate  roads or routes. We request you to kindly expedite the work of proposed bye-pass 

from Maharani Bagh to Kalindi Kunj so that  a large volume  of traffic may take this route. 

We  feel that bye-pass can take  shape of an overhead bridge to avoid  dislocation of people . 

We further suggest that an under pass may be built from Okhla Head to Batla House for the 

movement of  small vehicles. It will lead to  decongestion to a great extent. 

We believe that under your leadership, Okhla has witnessed  several developmental  

programmes and hope that you  will  also take above proposed  measure for decongestion   

at appropriate level and get the work done.  We would be happy to  assist you  in any 

manner for the larger benefit of area. 

We would  further like to explain the issue personally and request  you to kindly give us an 

appointment at the earliest. 

Thanking you 

Sincerely yours. 

 

Dr. Tariq Ashraf                                                        Khalid Nadeem Khan 

General Secretary                                                      Joint Secretary 

 
 

 

 
 



 
Redg. Office: Flat No. 17, Nazir Appartment, 277, Jamia Nagar, New Delhi-110025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


